                                                                                                                               November 8th, 2023                  083
The Van Buren Town Council held an executive meeting Wednesday, November 8, 2023 at 6:30 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order. All matters were discussed as posted. Council member Mark Towery motioned to adjourn the meeting; council member Tony Manry seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 PM.

                                                                                                                      ________________________

                                                                                                                      ________________________

_____________________                                                                        ________________________

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer                                                                             Council Members

                                                                                                                   November 15th, 2023   
The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting Wednesday, November 15, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Tony Manry motioned to approve the previous meeting minutes; council member Mark Towery seconded. 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.

CITIZENS: Carol Ritter wanted to let the council know that the vacant house next to her, 618 S. First Street, has a lot of standing water that has caused her some lung issues. She also said that there is a bad sewer smell. It also appears that there’s not a door to the basement and it looks like there is water all the way to the top. 
INSURANCE: Insurance representative, Larry Davis presented the renewal for the town’s employee insurance through Anthem. There is a 5.3% increase on medical insurance. There is no increase in dental and vision. Tony motioned to renew the Anthem Insurance; Mark seconded. 3-0.

GEN ORD 6-2023: Deputy Clerk-Treasurer presented the Salary Ordinance for 2024. Mark motioned to pass General Ordinance 6-2023; Tony seconded. 3-0.

ENGINEER: The town’s engineer, Eric Woodmansee, presented the Title 6 Implementation. There is an ADA plan already in place. Eric presented to the council a resolution to be able to get grant money. Tony motioned to pass the resolution; Mark seconded. 3-0. 
SIDEWALKS: There was a question regarding sidewalk repair reimbursement. The council stated that if a resident fixes a sidewalk in front of their home, the town will reimburse 50% of the total fees for repair. 

POLICE: Marshall Skyler Beard reported that there was a new battery put in the reserve police vehicle. There was a court date for 412 E. Main that the owner did not appear for. They county will move forward and was granted approval for a walk through of the home. The walk through will take place on December 22nd, 2023. There was a complaint of 8-10 chickens being loose at the 500 block of W. Main. All the chickens have been caught. 

UTILITIES: Utility Supervisor Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. There were two meter pits repaired. The DMRQA test was completed and passed. A load of gravel and sand was delivered. Donnie is still working on getting the lead/copper inventory. Donnie is getting quotes on a new truck or plow. The 2011 utility truck needs to be replaced. 
The council signed the salary docket.

Mark motioned to approve APVs; Tony seconded. 3-0.

Mark motioned to adjourn the meeting; Tony seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:44 PM.

                                                                                                                  _________________________

                                                                                                                  _________________________

____________________                                                                      _________________________

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer                                                                         Council Members
